TOWN OF ANTRIM SELCTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 16, 2002

PRESENT: Chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Bill Prokop, Selectman Mike Genest and Sherry Miller.

7:00 p.m. Meeting called to order -

7:00 p.m. 7:30 p.m. Non-Public Session under RSA 91-A:3, II-a Personnel Issue— The Selectmen unanimously agreed to go into executive session. Upon returning to open session the Selectmen unanimously agreed to discontinue the employment of Sarah Vander Wende effective September 16, 2002.

8:00 p.m. Jeff Parsons -

Jeff Parsons, Building Inspector met with the Selectmen to discuss how things are going in the Building department. Overall Jeff stated that things are going well, and things are still very active. Jeff indicated that he is still waiting for various reports regarding the Aiken House. As soon as he receives the report and proposals he will meet with the Selectmen again.

Wesfield Release -

The Town Attorney has sent the release for the Town Hall project. The Selectmen would like to have the Attorney review the proposal to correct the AC/heating situation to attempt to have that portion removed from the final bill.

AC/heating repair -

The Selectmen agreed to have Teem Control come in and make the necessary corrections to the AC/heating system.

Town Hall Landscape project -

The landscaping project at the Town Hall was reviewed and approved.

Miscellaneous items signed -